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Welcome Back! 
 

Welcome back to a new school year 
and new adventures here at Carmel 
Elementary ESE! We welcome all the 
kiddos with open arms, and hope they 
are enjoying program as much as the 
staff are. We have several returning 
staff members: Mr. Bullard (Site 
Supervisor), Mr. Cecil (Assistant Site 
Supervisor), Ms. O’Neil, Ms. Osting, 
Ms. Sykes, and Ms. Iyer. We also have 
several new staff members: Ms. 
Weifenbach (Head Counselor), Ms. Hendricks, Ms. Leshnover and Ms. Wiley in the mornings. 
 
This year we have a couple adjustments to our schedule. We continue to have 45minutes of 
homework time, but this year we have 15 minutes of quiet reading or homework. Followed by, 
30 minutes of “homework stations”. These stations vary each day. The options are: exercise 
(active games), board games, or technology (educational documentaries). Kids have loved the 
new options during homework time! We have a variety of brand new clubs that we are rolling 
out this year, staff and kiddos have been EXTREMELY excited about them! Some of our 
highlights are: Fantasy Football, Scooter Games, Wood Crafts (bird houses, sail boats, 
airplanes). There are several kid favorites that will be returning as well such as Fuse Beads, The 
Great Outdoors, Nail Salon and Movie Fridays. 
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Time to Celebrate! 
 
We have amazing kiddos here at 
Carmel Elementary and staff love 
rewarding all their hard work and 
kindness. Each week we have what 
we call the RICHER Ceremony! 
RICHER stands for Respect, 
Integrity, Caring, Harmony, 
Excellence, and Responsibility. If 
awarded during the week, on 
Friday we call off all the names of 
the kiddos that got a RICHER write 
up and they come up on stage and 
get a prize out of the prize box. On 
the last Friday of every month we 
also celebrate all the birthdays by 
singing Happy Birthday and hand 
out prizes. Birthdays are always special because it is YOUR day. Happy belated Birthday to all the 
summer and August kiddos!!! 
 
 

 


